Sturgeon Heights Music Parent Association (SHMPA) 
Minutes of January 15, 2018 (6:30)
Present: Dennis Rondeau, Denise Reles, Cheryl Hacault, Kathy Byrne, Greg Cooper, Heather Howie, Barb Engel, Jas Warner
Regrets: Dave Hennigar, April Moreau , Avonlea Armstrong-Green
Chair person: Dennis Rondeau
Minutes Recorded by: Heather Howie
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 6:32 p.m.
Adoption of Minutes: 
Moved by Greg Cooper that the November 22, 2017 minutes be adopted as circulated.  Seconded by Cheryl Hacault.  CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report (Cheryl Hacault):  
Balance at December 31, 2017 (Community Builder account #100100 155462)

$ 10,829.03
Misc.General






$  3253.37
Cuba Legacy Fund


  


$   0.00

 
Student Accounts


  


$  3356.40

Big Band Dance



  

$ 4137.26


Brandon Jazz Festival


  

 $82.00

   

Balance at December 31, 2017 (Business Savings account #200300 155462)

$   1,969.75
Discussion:
· Student Accounts – Some money is being used for Brandon Jazz payments.  Kathy B, Cheryl H, and school secretary are facilitating.
· Big Band Dance – As of today (but not included in the above statement from Dec 31), there is $949.24 less, as per the motion from the Nov 22 meeting.  This transfer of funds was done successfully by Cheryl  via e-transfer. 
· Payments – To the school or fundraising companies are also able to be done on-line; we just require 2 authorizations (of those with signing authority) via email. 
Action:  Cheryl will get e-payments set up.
· Signing Authority with Bank – Despite paperwork done last year, there is a discrepancy with whom the bank has on record as signing authority and whom SHMPA thought was on record.  Currently, the bank has Denise Reles, Jas Warner, Cheryl Hacault and Barb Engel; the bank never added Greg Cooper as was thought last year.  So as previously discussed, Jas, Barb and Denise will come off, Cheryl will remain and Dennis and Greg will be added.
Action: Cheryl will complete signing authority paperwork reflecting the above deletions and additions and obtain a contact person at the bank and then notify Dennis and Greg to make appointments to complete the process at bank.

· Documentation for Fundraisers – Cheryl has completed for Show & Save and sent to Crystal in the Office.
Action:  Denise to forward a copy of the Parent Letter re: Peak of the Market to Cheryl to include with documentation for this fundraiser.  Cheryl will then forward to Crystal so all documentation for fundraisers done to date will be complete.
· Audit – Recommendations received (see attached) were discussed.
Fundraising Report (Denise Reles):
· Peak of the Market -   14 students sold 57 bundles of vegetables; needed 50 at minimum to place the order.  Extra vegetables over what was needed to fill orders were received, so there were 2 additional sales on the pick up date from the extra produce received.  The rest of the extra vegetables were donated to the Christmas Cheer Board in SHMPA name.
· Next Fundraiser – Discussion around another fundraiser ensued and it was decided to run Bothwell Cheese:  advertise at CSHC Open House (Feb 13), order forms out to music students by Feb 15, orders due by March 5 with delivery on March 14, 2018.  Funds raised would go into student accounts.

Action:  Denise will organize with Bothwell, create info letter and order forms, place order and organize delivery and pick up.
Music Director’s Reports (Kathy Byrne, Avonlea Armstrong-Green):

Kathy reported:
· CSHC Open House – Feb 13, 2018 – Grade 11/12 Jazz Band will perform in the gym just prior to the Main Presentation.  Jazz Combo and Vocal Jazz will perform in the hall &/or band/choir room during people touring the school.

· Optimist Band Festival – Feb 23, 2018 – Grade 11/12 Symphonic Band will be performing at 6:20 p.m. at the Convention Centre

· Brandon Jazz Festival – March 15 & 16, 2018 – All Jazz Bands and Vocal Jazz will be performing. 
· The Grade 11 and Grade 12 Jazz Bands have now been combined as one Jazz Band.  With some time freed up in the schedule along with the students really missing Wind Ensemble, Kathy has been able to add back the Wind Ensemble as a ‘not-for-credit’ course, with practices occurring outside of school time.  The students are very appreciative.

Avonlea:
· No report

President’s Report (Dennis Rondeau):
· Nothing to report

Big Band Dance (Barb Engel, Jas Warner):
· Future Dates- 2019 BBD date is already booked (April 27, 2019).  The 2020 date needs to be secured (2 years in advance) – April 25, 2020 was chosen.

Action:  Barb to verify with Mr. Pelletier and then advise Caboto of 2020 date.

· Performers- Grade 9 Jazz, Grade 10 Jazz, Grade 11/12 Jazz, Golden Gate Jazz and Bruce Middle School Jazz Bands are all participating.  There will be no charge for performers.

Action:  Kathy to contact Ness Middle School to inquire if their Jazz Band would participate as well.

· Ticket Prices/Ticket Orders- 
Last year we increased from $20 to $25 per ticket.  History of prices and ticket numbers sold were reviewed:  2015 (279 sold @ $20), 2016 (322 sold @ $20), 2017 (237 sold @ $25).  Discussion ensued as to potential reasons for greater numbers in 2016 and if fewer attendees in 2017 was due to increased cost versus the potential need to increase advertizing and promotion of the event (e.g. promote more to the Middle Schools and Parents as a Community of Schools Event, create a video, advertise on social media – school instagram, phone calls to parents with students in the music program, contact alumni).  
Also, the means to purchase tickets was discussed (i.e. on line options (but a barrier is the need to know the age of purchaser for lottery/liquor license), Ticket Leap (but increases cost with 15% processing fee), Band Website (including on-line age waiver) or Cash-on-line at CSHC.  Historically, order forms have been processed manually and included a waiver.  
Options for tiered pricing were discussed – Adults +/- Seniors $25, University/high school students (not performing)/ younger siblings +/- Seniors $15.
Action:  Barb to investigate with office staff if online payment is an option through cash-on-line and/or the band website including how we could manage/what is our responsibility regarding age waiver and parental consent to attend.

ALL to think about 3 options and discuss at our next meeting to decide ticket pricing:  a) change market strategy for this year and keep cost at $25


b)  Change market strategy for this year & implement tiered pricing


c) Implement tiered pricing with no change to market strategy this year

· Save the Date – Kathy to email in January/February
· Posters – Barb will have Jason start; will finalize when pricing decided
· Truck – Kathy will order
· Lighting/Sound – Barb/Jas will ask Mr. Sankar.  As done in the past, he will receive 2 complimentary tickets.
· Donation Letter – Confirmed by Mr. Pelletier.  Going with 5 large Auction items – same format as last year.  Solicit donations from families for either monetary or gift cards – letter to be sent out.
· Advertise – at CSHC Open House on Feb 13 at SHMPA table.
New Business:
· SHMPA Table /Display – at CSHC Open House – Feb 13, 2018 – Discussion ensued around having a table at the open house on the ground level of the school as part of the ‘fair’ to advertize extra curricular events offered at the school.  We could highlight the Music Programs and advertise the Big Band Dance and upcoming Bothwell Cheese fundraiser.
Action:  ALL to give some thought on info to include for posters at the table and forward ideas to Heather to pass along to Kathy and Avonlea for their input/approval. Barb will arrange the printing of posters with Jason Bilous.  Next Meeting we will further discuss what info and who will be at the table and where the table should be located. 
Next Meeting Dates:
· Thursday, February 8, 2018–at 6:30 in the Staff Room 
Action:  Heather to forward a reminder of the meeting via email and include Agenda (from Dennis), minutes for review, regrets to attend.
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 8:26 p.m.
